
VAT ON ATTENDANCE ALLOWANCES 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
Council requested at its October meeting that a paper on VAT on Attendance Allowances be 
put to the next meeting of the Finance & Resources Committee. 
 
The underlying point here is that committee members who are self-employed and are VAT-
registered feel disadvantaged in comparison with those who are not.   
 
The executive believes that the personal tax status of individual Council members is not its 
concern.  Two employees earning the same gross may get different net pays because of 
different tax circumstances and tax codes.  (To quote a “popular” example, two people may 
be on the same holiday but have paid different amounts depending on when they bought the 
holiday or by what method or through which tour operator.) 
 
We budget to pay, and indeed do pay, a maximum sum for allowances.  We do not allow 
VAT-registered Council or Committee Members or Partners to charge VAT on top of that.  
That is because we are not VAT-registered and cannot be under the Order in Council 
(Schedule 4 (Article 48) Paragraph 6: 
 
The Value Added Tax Act 1994 (c.23) 
In Part II of Schedule 9 to the Value Added Tax Act 1994 (exempt supplies of goods and services), in 
item 1© in group 7 (health and welfare), for “any register kept under the Professions Supplementary to 
Medicine Act 1960” there shall be substituted “the Health Professions Order 2001”. 
 
Currently our advisors are considering whether our Council and Committee members and 
partners should have to account for VAT on the allowance they receive from us.  There is a 
small chance  that they might not have to because of our links with education.  Originally we 
were told that HM Customs and Excise would not rule on this on an enquiry from us and that 
it was up to individuals to make their own representations.  However we have now prevailed 
on BDO Stoy Hayward to draft a letter on our behalf.  A consultant is attending the office in 
December to talk through the work done by individual categories.  We would then write the 
letter and hope to receive a ruling in due course.  (This unfortunately is a slow process,) 
 
DECISION 
 
The Committee is requested to note this document.  No decision is required. 
 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
None 
 
RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
None 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
Fees payable to BDO Stoy Hayward for their advisory work. 
 
 



BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
See attached: 
 

1. Letter to a partner. 
 

2. Explanatory paper made available to partners at their conference in Manchester in 
September 

 
APPENDICES 
 
None 
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